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I have learned so much this past year, and especially through Convention.  Thanks to all of you who 

offered encouragement, suggestions, assistance and support.  This was a team effort and I am grateful.  I 

found myself doing things I didn’t know I could do, and becoming more the woman God created me to 

be (still a long way to go, there!). 

I thoroughly enjoyed Convention and learned so much that is applicable to my life.  The generosity of 

the CCWs, deaneries and our wonderful community supporters was overwhelming to me.  I am still in 

awe. 

A special shout-out to Donna Murphy, Nancy Reading, Becky Hicks, Angela Martinez and the ladies of 

the Salt Lake Deanery, who helped so much with the raffles and the silent auctions.  I truly cannot thank 

you enough. 

Congratulations to Pat Voorhes, our incoming NCCW President-Elect.  I am honored to call you my 

friend.  

Love & Peace of Christ, 

MaryAnne Mulvihill 
DCCW 2nd Vice President 
Ways & Means Chair 


